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Dear Woodgrove families, 
 

What an excellent year this has been at Woodgrove!  The year certainly 

has been a success on many different levels. We had many students 

achieve great things both in and out of the classroom. It has indeed been 

a great year and with the end of school upon us, we will bid farewell to 

our seniors and to other students moving away.  We wish everyone the 

very best!   

 

Exams are being administered this week and the schedule is included in 

this newsletter.  Also, graduation is set for Monday, June 10, at 8 AM, 

in our stadium.  Seniors must report to school by 6:30 AM.   The PTSO 

is all set for the Seniors’ Graduation Night Party. This party is for grad-

uating Seniors only and it will be held at Woodgrove on June 10, begin-

ning at 9 PM and will last until 2 AM. Tickets for this event will be sold 

at graduation.  Information pertaining to the Graduation Night Party can 

be found in this newsletter on our school website or click on this link:  

http://www.lcps.org/Page/101734 

 

As busy as we were this year, much of what we were able to accomplish 

was due to the dedication of our parents.  We could not have asked for a 

more supportive parent group.  Many parents introduced great ideas for 

consideration and the number of hours parents volunteered was inspiring 

– it was thousands of hours! In May, the Teacher Appreciation Week 

was outstanding and the PTSO’s luncheon was wonderful!   In addition, 

many thanks to the PTSO, WMAA and WAABC for organizing events 

for the school and coordinating volunteers.  We could not do all we do 

without your assistance and help.  We extend immense gratitude to the 

leadership of these organizations for their remarkable service.  Many 

thanks to the Presidents - Suzanne Kahler (PTSO), Joe Koester 

(WWABC) and Chris Miller (WMAA) for their enthusiastic leadership 

over this past year.  
 

 

 

 

Continued page 2 

 

       Principal’s Message 
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Continued from page 1 
 

Advance Placement and SOL testing is complete and we once again administered all SOL tests 

on-line this year.  We want to offer many thanks to the students who have done their best on 

each and every test.  Also, a tremendous thank you to the teachers and parents for helping to 

prepare our students for the tests.   Many thanks to Ms. Jarvis, our Testing Coordinator, Mr. 

Hicks, TRT, and Mr. Vorisek, Acting Counseling Director,    and the team of teachers and ad-

ministrators who worked together to manage the testing – it is a significant undertaking. 

 

Planning for the 2013-2014 school year is well underway.  Students have selected courses for 

next year.  Your student will be receiving a copy of the course choices they made for next year.  

Please review these choices and make any necessary changes by June 20, 2013. 

 

We will continue to post any new school information on our website through the summer.  

Honor rolls and awards received by students at the awards assemblies will be posted.  In addi-

tion, we will post the 2013-2014 bus schedules once we receive them from the Department of 

Transportation.  

 

Next year we will continue our on-line newsletter.  We will send the newsletter out electronical-

ly and it will continue to be accessible from our website.   For those who may want a hard copy, 

please contact Ms. Charlotte Lemley at 540 751 2600.   

 

This summer please remember to take time ensure your son or daughter focuses on academics 

over the summer.  Three months of summer vacation is a long time and encouraging them dur-

ing this time will help them be prepared for the transition back into school in September.  

School will begin on Tuesday, September 3.  On Thursday, August 29, we will host our orienta-

tion - students will be able to come to Woodgrove and pick up their class schedules. The build-

ing will be open for a self-guided tour.   

 

Also, I want to offer much appreciation to the faculty and staff for a great year.  Their commit-

ment to the students and Woodgrove community has a positive effect in many peoples lives 

everyday.  The teachers and staff are truly dedicated and professional educators – it is a joy to 

work with them daily.   

 

And lastly, as my first year as Principal of Woodgrove comes to a close,  I am very proud of 

Woodgrove and I have no doubt that Woodgrove will continue to thrive and be a school where 

all of our students can be successful.  May each of you have a safe and restful summer – I thank you, 

and I wish you all the very best.     

 
Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

William S. Shipp 

Principal 
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  The mission of Woodgrove High 
School is to enable all members 
of the school community to think     
critically and act responsibly, 
while preparing students for 
their futures. 
           

   Beliefs: 
  

         We believe that critical think-
ing means using knowledge to 
make informed decisions and to 
solve problems, both independent-
ly and   collaboratively. 

  
         We believe that we must be         
responsible for achieving our own 
goals, for contributing to society, 
and for being effective global citi-
zens of the world around us. 

 
         In order to be successful, we 
all must work, honor, and strive. 
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Woodgrove High School 

Exam Schedule 
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2012-13 SCHOOL CALENDAR  

for Students  

 
 August 27   FIRST DAY OF SCHOOL FOR STUDENTS  

 September 3   Holiday (Labor Day)  

 October 8   Holiday (Columbus Day)  

 November 2   End of First Grading Period  

 November 5-6  Student Holiday (Planning/Records/Conference Days)  

 November 21-23  Holiday (Thanksgiving)  

 December 24-28/31  WINTER BREAK  

 January 1   Holiday (New Year’s) (Classes Resume January 2)  

 January 17   End of Second Grading Period  

 January 18   MOVEABLE STUDENT HOLIDAY**  

    (Planning/Records/Conference Day)  

 January 21   Holiday (Martin Luther King Jr. Day)  

 February 18   Holiday (Presidents’ Day)  

 March 22   End of Third Grading Period  

 March 25-29   SPRING BREAK  

 April 1   Student Holiday (Planning/Records/Conference Day)  

 May 27   Holiday (Memorial Day)  

 June 6    Last Day of School for Students/End of Fourth Grading Period  

 

**Parents with child-care or other weekday scheduling concerns – The date of this 

MOVEABLE Planning/Records/Conference and Staff Development Day between first and 

second semesters may change, if the school calendar changes due to school closings for in-

clement weather or other emergencies. Parents with childcare or other scheduling concerns 

should be prepared.  

 

9 Week Grading Period Ending Dates  
November 2, 2012  

January 17, 2012  

March 22, 2013  

June 6, 2013  

 

Schedule subject to change based on possible school closing due to inclement weather.  
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Flex Schedule:    10:38 ( /10:39)– 10:55 – Drop Everything and Read (DEAR) 

   10:55 – 11:21 – Study 

   11:21 – 12:03 (/12:05)  – Flex Class  

10:55 – 11:03 Homeroom 10:55 – 11:03 Homeroom TWO  HOUR  

11:08-12:03 1st  Period 11:08-12:03 5th Period DELAY 

12:08-1:05 2nd Period 12:08-1:05 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

1:05-1:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – release 

1:03 

1:05-1:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –release 

1:03 

 

1:48-2:43 3
rd

 Period 1:48-2:43 7
th

 Period  

2:48-3:43 4th Period 2:48-3:43 8th Period  

9:55 – 10:03 Homeroom 9:55 – 10:03 Homeroom ONE HOUR 

10:08-11:18 1st  Period 10:08-11:18 5th Period DELAY 

11:23-12:35 2nd Period 11:23-12:35 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

12:35-1:13 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –  

release 12:33 

12:35-1:13 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – 

release 12:33 

 

1:18-2:28 3rd Period 1:18-2:28 7th Period  

2:33-3:43 4th Period 2:33-3:43 8th Period  

A Day 

Green Day 

  B Day 

Blue Day 

  

8:55 – 9:03 Homeroom 8:55-9:03 Homeroom REGULAR DAY 

9:08-10:33 1st  Period 9:08-10:33 5th Period SCHEDULE 

10:38-12:05 2nd Period 10:38-12:05 6th Period/Flex* OPEN LUNCH 

12:05-12:43 Open Lunch 

10,11,12 – release 

12:03 

12:05-12:43 

  

Open Lunch 

10,11,12 –

release 12:03 

 

12:48-2:13 3rd Period 12:48-2:13 7th Period  

2:18-3:43 4th Period 2:18-3:43 8th Period  
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8:55-9:03 Homeroom 8:55-9:03 Homeroom REGULAR DAY 

9:08-10:34 1st  Period 9:08-10:34 5th Period SCHEDULE 

10:39-12:05 2nd Period 10:39-12:05 6th Period/Flex* Regular Lunch 

12:10-2:12 3rd Period 12:10-2:12 7th Period 4 SHIFTS 

Lunch 

12:05-12:35 

12:37-1:07 

1:09-1:39 

1:42-2:12 

  

Shift I 

Shift II 

Shift III 

Shift IV 

Lunch 

12:05-12:35 

12:37-1:07 

1:09-1:39 

1:42-2:12 

  

Shift I 

Shift II 

Shift III 

Shift IV 

 

2:17-3:43 4th Period 2:17-3:43 8th Period  
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Woodgrove High School Honor Code 
 

The Woodgrove High School community strives to uphold standards of integrity, respect, coop-

eration, and trust; supported by interpersonal and intellectual honesty.  We remind students dai-

ly to work, honor, and strive so that these core values can serve as a foundation for academic 

success and personal fulfillment throughout a student’s life. 

Woodgrove High School Honor Code is On My Honor, I have neither given nor received un-

authorized aid on this test, quiz, or assignment.* 

All Woodgrove students will be required to view a presentation in regard to the Honor Code 

and to take an assessment.  The assessment, along with a signed Honor Code statement, will be 

part of the student’s academic file for reference purposes.   

 

Cheating 

Cheating includes the actual unauthorized use of any information other than one’s own work 

and/or original thoughts.  The purpose of assessments is to determine individual student mastery 

of the information presented.  When cheating occurs, it is not a valid assessment of an individu-

al’s mastery.  Examples include, but are not limited to, the following: 

Copying from another person’s (s’) work or allowing another person to copy his/her work or 

assessment. 

Talking/signing/texting during an assessment.  

Relaying assessment content to students taking the assessment at another time. 

Using study aids/notes/books/data/phones/electronic devices, etc., without the teacher’s ex-

press permission to do so. 

 

Plagiarism 
Examples of plagiarism include, but are not limited to, the following:  

Presenting as your own someone else’s work in all or in part. 

Copying of language structure, programming, computer code, ideas, and/or thoughts 

of another without proper citation or acknowledgement. 

Copying word for word without using quotation marks or giving credit to the source 

of the material. 

Failing to give the original source credit through documentation and bibliography. 

Having somebody else complete assignments, either partially or completely, which 

are then submitted as one’s own work. 

*Adapted from the University of Virginia Honor Code. 
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Falsifying/Lying 

Examples of falsifying/lying include, but are not limited to the following: 

Making an untrue statement verbally or in writing. 

Forging the signature of another. 

Adding/deleting/manipulating information on academic work or assessments. 

Tampering with official records, passes, or any other administrative document. 

Lying or failing to give complete information to school personnel. 

 

Stealing/Theft/Vandalism 

Woodgrove students will respect the personal property of others.  Stealing is the intentional tak-

ing of property belonging to others (including school property) without the owner’s consent.  

This shall also include any damage to personal or school property. 

 

Responsibilities 

Students will… 

Exercise academic honesty in all aspects of their work. 

Prepare sufficiently for all types of assessments. 

Seek extra help from teachers. 

Use sources in the proper manner. 

Follow the Honor Code and report any violations to school personnel. 

Teachers will… 

Develop, model, and sustain ethical practices within the classroom setting. 

Report violations to counselor and administrator. 

Discuss violations and consequences with the student or students. 

Contact student’s parent or guardian regarding a violation. 

Record a failing grade for the assignment. 

Parents will… 

Discuss the Honor Code with their child to ensure understanding. 

Encourage their child to maintain high standards with regard to integrity, honesty, and per-

sonal responsibility. 

Support faculty and administration in enforcing the Honor Code. 

Administrators will… 

Ensure that all faculty, students, and parents receive the Honor Code. 

Help contribute to the school wide environment that encourages adherence to the Honor 

Code. 

Maintain accurate records of Honor Code violations. 

Ensure that the Honor Code is being applied consistently throughout the school. 

Woodgrove High School Honor Code… Page 2 
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Consequences: 

Violations of the Honor Code accumulate throughout the student’s high school career and 

across all courses. 

First Offense (and all subsequent offenses): 

Immediate referral to the student’s administrator and director of school counseling or the 

individual student’s counselor for information purposes and to be recorded in the stu-

dent’s permanent record. 

Teacher or teacher and counselor will notify student’s parents by phone of the violation and 

offer a conference with parents. 

Teacher will send a written letter to the parents of the student for school documentation and 

communication purposes. 

Forfeiture of credit for the work (“0” for numerical scale, “F” for letter grade) 

Teacher will either make the student “redo” the mastery assignment or assign an alternative 

assignment to ensure student mastery of concepts.  The highest grade the student can 

earn will be a 50%. 

Student must retrain on the plagiarism and cheating PowerPoint and retake the assessment. 

(Student will be retrained during lunch in the in-school restriction room until the student 

has passed the mastery assessment on plagiarism and cheating.) 

If the student is a member of any honor society, the administrator or director of school 

counseling will notify the sponsor of the society of the violation. 

Second Offense 

Immediate referral to the student’s administrator and director of school counseling or the 

individual student’s counselor for information purposes and to be recorded in the stu-

dent’s permanent record. 

The teacher or teacher and counselor will notify student’s parents by phone of the violation 

and arrange a conference.  Attendees will be the student’s administrator, the teacher, the 

counselor, the parent and the student. 

The teacher will send a written letter to the parents of the student for school documentation 

and communication purposes. 

Forfeiture of credit for the work (“0” for numerical scale, “F” for letter grade) 

If the student is a member of any honor society, the administrator or the director of school 

counseling will notify the sponsor of the society of the violation.  The society will de-

cide consequences for the member according to the by-laws of the society. 

The student will be assigned one day of in-school restriction.  

Woodgrove High School Honor Code… Page 3 
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Third Offense and subsequent offenses: 

The administrator will immediately notify the student’s parents and the student will be as-

signed two (2) days of in-school restriction.  Alternative discipline may be assigned as 

well.  Discipline for subsequent offenses will be administrator’s discretion. 

The administrator will arrange a conference with the teacher, the counselor, the parent, the 

student and his/her administrator.  Consequences for any additional violations of the 

Honor Code will be discussed at that time. 

The administrator will send a written letter to the parents of the student for school docu-

mentation and communication purposes. 

Forfeiture of credit for the work (“0” for numerical scale, “F” for letter grade) 

If the student is a member of any honor society, the administrator will notify sponsor of the 

society of the violation.  The society will decide consequences for the member accord-

ing to the by-laws of the society. 

Adapted from South Lakes High School and Stone Bridge High School’s Honor Codes. 

 

Woodgrove High School Honor Code 

Acknowledgement and Receipt 

 

I have read and acknowledge receipt of the Woodgrove High School 

honor code.  I understand the actions which violate the code, the 

code responsibilities, and the consequences of code violations. 

 

The Woodgrove High School Honor Code is On My Honor, I have nei-

ther given nor received unauthorized aid on this test, quiz, or assign-

ment.* 
 

____________________________   _______________________________ 

Student printed name     Student signature 

 

____________________________   _______________________________ 

Parent printed name     Parent signature 

Woodgrove High School Honor Code… Page 4 
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http://www.lcps.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1C:/Documents%20and%20Settings/clemley/My%20Documents/CyberLink
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The end of the school year is fast approaching.  I will be sending you a letter if your child has any medication remaining 

in the clinic at the end of the school year. You will need to drop by the clinic to pick up the medication before school 

ends. Clinic hours are between 8:30 am and 4:30 pm daily. Students are not allowed to transport medication home. Med-

ication that is not picked up by the last day of school June 6,2013will be discarded. 

 

LCPS requires a new physician’s order /care plan each school year for the medication or specialized care which your 

child receives at school. If your child will continue to need medication or specialized health care at school, you and your 

child’s physician must complete and sign the proper form(s). Please note that parents may not amend the physician’s 

order for managing the child’s medical condition. 

 

The required forms are available in the WHS clinic or online at www.lcps.org  Click on the “Parents” tab and the forms 

will be found under Medication at School-For Parents. The forms should be returned, along with appropriate medica-

tion, the week before school  starts . All Over-the Counter and Prescription Medications require the Medication Authori-

zation form to be completed. Below is a list of other health conditions with information about the required medical 

form: 

 MEDICAL CONDITON: 

* SEVERE ALLERGY & EPINEPHRINE –AUTO INJECTOR . This is a new form for 2013-2014. You must         

complete all four pages. The doctor must sign page 1 if a student will carry and self-administer epinephrine. 

*  SEIZURES- There is no changes to this form. 

*  ASTHMA WITH INHALER AND /OR NEBULIZER. There are no changes to this form. 

*  DIABETES- There are no changes to this form. 

*  CURRENT MEDICAL PROCEDURES, such as Tube feeding catheterizations-Contact Nurse or Clinical Specialist. 

*  NEW HEALTH CONCERNS OR MEDICAL PROCEDURES - Contact Nurse or Clinical Specialist. 

 

PARENTS MUST TRANSPORT ALL MEDICATION TO AND FROM SCHOOL. WE ASK THAT YOU BRING IN 

YOUR CHILD’S MEDICATIONS WITH THE APPROPRIATE PAPERWORK THE WEEK BEFORE SCHOOL 

STARTS. This will allow me to organize and help promote a safe, healthy environment for all students when they arrive 

the first day. I will be attending meetings the first week that I am  back , so it may be best to call the clinic before com-

ing to school to insure I am able to meet with you.  

 

This information is being communicated to you at the beginning of the summer in order for you to have sufficient time 

to have your physician complete his/her section of the forms prior to the beginning of the next school year .ALL PUB-

LIC SCHOOLS IN LOUDOUN COUNTY REQUIRE THAT APPROPRIATE PHYSICIAN’S ORDER FORMS BE 

ON FILE PRIOR TO CLINIC STAFF ACCEPTING AND DISPENSING PRESCRIPTION  MEDICATION, 

PROVIDING  SPECIALIZED HEALTH CARE AT SCHOOL,OR ALLOWING STUDENTS TO CARRY EPINEPH-

RINE  OR AN INHALER. 

 

If you call and request a copy of your child’s physical or immunization record for summer camps, sports, college,  

please give me at least 24-hour notice. These records may not be faxed; they can only  be  copied  and sent home with 

you or  your child.  

 

Please feel free to contact me  at : 540-751-2606 with any questions, 

It has been a pleasure to care for your child this past year. Have a healthy and enjoyable summer. 

 

Regards, 

Stephanie Lovasz, RN 

CLINIC 

http://www.lcps.org
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Summer school for Woodgrove students will be offered at Heritage High School 

beginning June 24 through August 1.  Classes will meet from 8:00 AM until 1:00 PM. 
The registration period opened on May 1.  More details regarding the summer school program are 

available on the Loudoun County Public School website.   
 

Virtual Summer School courses through Edgenuity are also available.  Enrollment in  
Edgenuity requires the approval of the Principal and School Counseling Director. 

More information is also available on Loudoun County's website. 

http://prezi.com/ldsh2oenjfxo/whs-parent-scheduling-presentation-9th-11th-grade/?utm_source=Woodgrove+Weekly+March+18%2C+2013&utm_campaign=August+20+2012&utm_medium=email
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Program Changes in the English Department! 
 

We will have several changes in the English Program of Studies at Woodgrove next year: 

 

Juniors will now be allowed to take A.P English Language and Composition in lieu of English 11 

Honors (in the past, juniors taking AP Lang had to take it as an elective in addition to English 11  
     Honors). 
 

We will be offering 21st Century Literacy Strategies for seniors who still need to pass the Reading or 

Writing SOLs in order to graduate.  This course will also be useful for students who need to re-take 

history or science SOLs in December. 
 

Woodgrove will be one of the first schools in the county to offer the new English 12 Dual Enrollment 

course (see course description below).  This gives students four options for English senior year: Eng-

lish 12 Academic, English 12 Dual Enrollment, A.P. English Literature and Composition, and A.P. 

English Language and Composition. 
 

Feel free contact Chris Cuozzo, English Department Chair, with any questions about these programs 

Christopher.Cuozzo@lcps.org 
 

English 12 Dual Enrollment Course Description 
 

English 12 Dual Enrollment is a new course offering in LCPS and at Woodgrove.  This course is a part-

nership with Northern Virginia Community College, and students passing the course will earn 6 college 

credits which are automatically transferable to any state college or university.  The course represents two 

separate NVCC courses: 

 

The fall semester of the course is English 111: College Composition.  This section of the course will 

focus on developing college-level academic writing skills; there is an emphasis on developing critical 

thinking skills, responding to college-level texts, and engaging in all phases of the writing process.  It 

will include fiction, non-fiction, research, and rhetoric study. 
The spring semester of the course is English 252: Survey of World Literature II.  In this section of 

the course, students will read a variety of genres of literature from around the world, from 1650 

through the present.  Students will also be expected to write extensively, and will build on the critical 

thinking skills they have developed in the fall to focus exclusively on literary analysis papers 
Students will be expected to write four, multi-draft, 4-5 page papers each semester in this course, includ-

ing research papers, non-fiction analysis papers and literary analysis papers.  This course will prepare stu-

dents for the types of academic writing they will be expected to apply in all disciplines from this point on 

in their college classes. 
 

This course is open to any seniors who have completed either English 11 Honors or English 11 Academic; 

however, students must first pass the NVCC Compass placement test in the spring of their junior year in 

order to enroll.  Unlike AP English classes, students do not need to pass a rigorous, external test at the end 

of the course in order to earn college credits.    

mailto:Christopher.Cuozzo@lcps.org
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Club participation is an important and integral part of your education 

at Woodgrove High School.  Most of our clubs meet during activity 

period which has been embedded into the FLEX Rotation; however, 

there are a few that will meet during open lunch.  A complete listing 

can be found on our ACTIVITIES PAGE located on the Woodgrove 

High School website.  Should you have any additional questions, 

please contact, Kelley Hines, Student Activities Coordinator. ……………… 

STUDENT SCOOP...DID YOU KNOW? 

CLASS SPONSORS: 
SCA (Student Council Association) 

MELANIE NEUBAUM  

and JEFF SCHUTTE 

 

SENIORS    MARGARET CUCINELL,  

EMILY STEVENS  

and KELLEY HINES 

  

JUNIORS    RUSS THOMPSON  

and SAMANTHA ZOLLER 

 

SOPHOMORES    KAREN CASTELLI,  

PAM DARDEN 

and CAROLINA WELLS 

 

FRESHMEN SHANNON RAINSBERGER,  

and RICH ROVANG 
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Dear Seniors (Psst, share this info with your parents): 
 

We are excited about the possibilities that the future holds for you, and we want to make sure that you 
are able to enjoy all of the opportunities your senior year has to offer. 
 

In order to simplify the process of planning various senior class events, we ask that students pay a   
one-time dues fee of $175.  Paying these dues at the start of the year will allow the class council to 
budget for events more accurately, and will eliminate the need for students or parents to make multiple 
payments to the school over the course of the year for various items and activities. 
  

Payment of your senior dues covers some of these expenses, but we need your help with fundraisers, 
etc. to make it all happen: 

 

Senior class spirit t-shirt (Homecoming week) 
Ah! It is Good To Be Senior! Day (October 2012)- 

    (Cap/Gown Fitting, Activities, BBQ) 
Home Stretch Celebration (April 2013) 
Graduation t-shirt  (May 2013) 
Senior trip to amusement park (May 2013) 
Transportation for Senior Trip (May 2013) 
Senior Assembly Day Lunch- Catered by Moe’s (June 2013) 
Graduation Apparel – Cap, Gown, Tassel and Stole 
Various Graduation Expenses- speaker, decorations, tickets,  
equipment rental 
Senior class gift     
 

Payment turned into: Kelley Hines, Margaret Cucinell or Emily Stevens, Senior Class Sponsors 

 

Student Name_______________________________________________________________ 

Student Birthdate:____________________________________________________________ 

 Parent Name_________________________________________________________________ 

(As a parent, I am available to volunteer at events)         Yes  __________ NO ____________ 

Student Email:_______________________________________________________________ 

Parent Email:________________________________________________________________ 

 

____________   Paying Senior Dues in Full?    Checks can be made out to:  

                                                                         Woodgrove High School 

                              MEMO: Senior Class Dues 

            

             ____________  Paying Senior Dues on Payment Plan?   (due dates: 9/1, 10/1, 11/1) 

 

____________  Only purchasing cap, gown, stole, tassel (COST: $55.00)   

This must still be purchased through Senior Class and NOT directly from Herff-Jones. 

SENIORS 
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    From the PTSO President: 
 

 

What a wild ride this year has been. It was refreshing to open the 2013 with an ener-
getic new principal at the helm of the school and reassuring to have some returning ex-
perienced PTSO board members to turn to for help. 
From the welcome back BBQ to the final Senior breakfast and the very first Graduation 
Night Party held at the school, the PTSO has worked some small (and large) miracles 
behind the scenes, and we couldn’t have done it without the help of all our wonderful 
WHS community, teachers, students, and most of all – parents. 
At our monthly meetings, the PTSO hosted some great speakers from our own library 
and assistive technology staff and learned about substance abuse prevention, PBIS, 
the new honor code and WHS mission statement. We provided volunteers for almost 
every school-related activity under the sun – from staff appreciation week to the Battle 
of the Books luncheon and we kept you informed, by publishing the Woodgrove Week-
ly enewsletter, arriving every Monday in your inbox. As school budget belts were tight-
ened once more, teacher funding requests were also fulfilled by the PTSO- from a 
classroom set of books and more for the English Department; math manipulatives, cur-
riculum aids and even calculator batteries.  
Large or small, please know that everyone in the WHS community has made a differ-
ence at our school. It has helped to make us proud of who we are and what we are, 
and that is: the Woodgrove Wolverines. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Susanne Kahler 
Woodgrove High School PTSO President 
WoodgrovePTSOPresident@gmail.com  or (540) 751-9025 
 

Woodgrove High School 
Attn: Woodgrove PTSO 
36811 Allder School Road 
Purcellville, VA  20131 
 

 
 

mailto:WoodgrovePTSOPresident@gmail.com
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WOODGROVE’S FINE ARTS STUDENTS NEED YOUR HELP! 

Many members of the present Board of the WMAA will be moving on 
at the end of this school year. In three short years, the Board has 
been able to accomplish much in order to finance many important 
needs for all the Fine Arts departments these last 3 years. We can't let 
this organization flounder. We need to continue the momentum. 
Please consider being involved with the only booster organization in 
the County that supports all sections of the Fine Arts department. 
Without you, there will be no WMAA next year, and the many needs of 
the Fine Arts departments will go unfunded.If you would like a little 
more information on time commitment/involvement, contact        
Chris Miller, thosemillers@rstarmail.com 
 

Band Students and Parents, 
 

     After School Graduation Rehearsal:  June 4, 

1:45-3:45PM in the Band Room 

Graduation: June 10 at 8:00AM- All band stu-

dents need to report fully dressed in concert at-

tire and ready to warmup by 7:00AM.  Students 

must turn in their concert attire at the          

completion of graduation.  

mailto:thosemillers@rstarmail.com
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ATHLETIC  

NEWS  / UPDATES 

 

If you would like to be in the loop 

and receive the latest athletic news 

and  

updates, please email  

Mr. Lowery, Athletic Director,   

Theodore.Lowery@lcps.org 

 Mr. Lowery will be happy to add 

you to the email distribution list. 
 

mailto:Theodore.Lowery@lcps.org
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http://www.lcps.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1
http://www.lcps.org/site/default.aspx?PageID=1
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MSAAC AT WOODGROVE 
 
The Minority Student Achievement Advisory Committee 
(MSAAC) works in partnership with Loudoun County Public Schools 
staff, parents, and community to further the academic, social, and 
cultural development of every student and to ensure that the needs 
of all minority students are met. 
General Body Meetings are held the 3rd Wednesday of every month, 
7 PM at the LCPS Administration Building in Ashburn.  The first 
meeting of the school year  included the following topics: 
 

Acting on a communication strategy to ensure 

timely communication is disseminated to par-
ents and schools about programs available to 
increase minority participate and involvement; 

Discussing targeted goals and objectives for the 

2012-2013 school year; 

Identifying ways to increase parent participa-

tion and advocacy for minority children in 
Loudoun County.  

 
All parents, students, staff and interested community members 

are encouraged to attend.   
 Please visit MSAAC’s website at: 
 http://www.lcps.org/Page/1494  

for more information. 
  

The parent delegate for Woodgrove High School is  
Nichelle Watts-Rivera.  Please contact Nichelle at  

nwattsrivera@yahoo.com  
with questions or for more information about MSAAC. 

http://www.lcps.org/Page/1494
http://us.mc1639.mail.yahoo.com/mc/compose?to=nwattsrivera@yahoo.com
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Harris Teeter 

School code: 1613 

https://www.harristeeter.com/other/my_harris_teeter/login_page.aspx 

  
  

  
  

 
  

Target Reward Program 

School ID 152094 

Target’s Take Charge of Education Program 
Woodgrove High School is still participating in Target’s Take Charge of Education 

Program.  Join now and help us raise money for our school.   

Here’s how it works:  visit  https://www-secure.target.com/redcard/tcoe/home or 

call 1-800-316-6142 to designate our school.  Woodgrove’s school ID is 152094.  

Use your REDcard(Target Visa Credit Card,Target Credit Card, or Target Check 

Card) whenever you shop and Target will donate up to 1% of your purchases back 

to Woodgrove.  Don’t have a REDcard?  It’s easy to apply.  Get started in person at 

any Target store orgo to Target.com/redcard.  Relatives, friends & neighbors are all 

welcome to participate in this program.  The more people involved the more money 

raise for our school.  Check our school’s progress anytime at Target.com/tcoe. 

  
  
  
  
  

Any questions please email woodgroveptsofundraising@gmail.com.  
Thanks for your support!  

https://www.harristeeter.com/other/my_harris_teeter/login_page.aspx
https://www-secure.target.com/redcard/tcoe/home
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Giant, Food Lion, Harris Teeter & Target 
Reward Programs  

  

Help Woodgrove earn money to supplement the school’s educa-
tional needs. The school is now registered with Giant’s A+ 
School Rewards Program, and Food Lion’s Classroom Rewards 
Program. You can sign up online any time. (We are in the appli-
cation process for Harris Teeter’s Together in Education Pro-
gram.)   
 
The earlier you register, the sooner Woodgrove can start earning 
credit toward purchasing needed equipment and supplies to ben-
efit our students and teachers. Please follow the directions listed 
below to sign up for either one of both of the programs online. 
Please be sure to enter the school code when you sign up. 

 
  

Giant  
School ID 09152 

Feel like you have already done this? Giant cards must be re-enrolled 
each year! 

https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/
designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1 

 

  

 

Food Lion 

School ID 219558 

For this program to work we need to have at least 25 people register! 

https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1
https://www.giantfood.com/our_stores/bonus_bucks/designate_school.htm?execution=e1s1
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Please pay all negative  

lunch balances! 


